

Seattle Police Department R. Gil Kerlikowske, Chief of Police

November 26, 2008

Washington State Liquor Control Board Chair Lorraine Lee, Roger Hoen and Ruthann Kurose P.O. Box 43075 3000 Pacific Avenue SE Olympia WA 98504-3075

Dear Washington State Liquor Control Board:

This letter is an amendment to my initial letter regarding the City of Seattle Alcohol Impact Areas banned products list request, dated June 20, 2008.

After additional analysis of the litter patrol data and statements from Seattle police officers and park rangers who patrol the AIA and parks located in the AIA, I support and request that the product **Big Bear** be added to the other products: **Joose, Tilt Green, Camo Black Ice, Evil Eye, Sparks Plus, Icehouse, Maximum Ice, and Johnny Bootlegger**.

Seattle business and community groups have also identified these products as problematic, especially with chronic public inebriates.

If there is additional information required of this request or if you have further questions on the report, please call Director John Hayes, commander of Community Relations, at 206-733-9868 or my office at 206-684-5577.

Sincerely,

R. Gil Kerlikowske

R. H. Kuch

Chief of Police

cc: City of Seattle Departments – Neighborhoods, Fire and Office of Policy Management

